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JOINT MEMORIAL SERVICE PROGRAM
AUGUST 13, 1972 — 3:00 P. M.
Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War and Auxiliary

1. Musical Prelude by Mrs. Emma Wheeler, P.N.P.

2. Processional Hymn

3. Lighting of Candles by Commander-in-Chief Furman and
National President Davis

4. Invocation by National Chaplain Rosella Vanac

5. Reading of Scriptures—WNational Chaplain John B. Davis

6. Hymn—"Abide With Me”—Sung by Mrs. Martha Wilson
and Mr. and Mrs. A. Kern

7. Tribute to Grand Army of the Republic by Cleon E. Heald,
P.C. in C.

8. Eulogy to Past Commander-in-Chief Frank Woerner by
Fred H. Combs, Ir., P.C. in C.

9. Eulogy to Past Commander-in-Chief W. Earl Corbin by
Joseph S. Rippey. P.C. in C.

10. Tribute to Past Commanders-in-Chicf by Frank M. Heacock,

Sr., P.C. in C.

Tribute to Past National Presidents by Mrs. Bea Riggs. P.N.P.

Dedication of Memorial Bell in memory of Mrs. Eva Black-

man, P.N.P. by Mrs. Margaret Schroeder, P.N.P.

Solo—"In the Garden”—Sung by Mrs. Hazel Moushey,

P.N.P.

14. Tribute to Deceased Officers and Members, SUVCW, by
John C. Yocum, Sr. Vice Commander-in-Chief

15. Tribute to Deceased Officers and Members, Auxiliary, by
Flora L. Bates, P.N.P,

16. Roll Call and Placing of Flowers by Department Commanders
and Department Presidents

17. Hymn—"Beaultiful Isle of Somewhere”—Sung by Mrs. Martha
Wilson and Mr. and Mrs. A. Kern

18. Benediction by National Chaplain John B. Davis

19. Recessional Hymn—"Batuile Hymn of the Republic”

20. Extinguishing of Candles by Commander-in-Chief Furman
and National President Davis

1D —

)

TAPS

W. Earl Corbin, Ohio Dept.

Commander-in-Chief 1965-66
Died May 27, 1972
Frank Woerner, California Dept.
Commander-in-Chief 1966-67
Died February 27, 1972
“Rest in Peace”

PERMANENT FUND

Our Permanent Fund was authorized 1o unite us and 1o assure a
permanent association. No member is obligated to contribute,
nor may he be assessed. All funds in the Permanent und must
be voluntary to fulfill its intent and purpose. Any member may
contribute in memory of his family or Civil War anceslor to honor
and perpetuate the memory of his name.

To — Chester S. Shriver, Nafional Secrefary Treasurer,
P. O. Box 24, Gettyshurg, Pa. 17325

Kindly enter the following Civil War record on the

HONOR ROLL FUND.

Name of Veteran ...........c.eiiiriiiirniinnnnns

Company & Regiment .......... ... .iuiiiiiinnnnn
Enclosed find ($10.00 or more) donation fo the HONOR
ROLL FUND from

NAME tvieiiiieiniieairanaranersaiarsoracasrsses
Address .. ...t et e
1Donztions. legacies, and bequests to this fund are welcome and

will he preserved.)
(Contrihutions are deductible for Income Tax purposes —
Section 130 of the Code of 1451%)

The following contribution has been received since the last
issue of THE BANNER:
Life Membership — Martin R. Battey of McClellan Camp 91,
Alliance, Ohio $50.00

THE LEGISLATIVE REPORT

APPROVAL OF SALT TREATY—With little debate, the
Senate on August 3 agreed to ratification of the strategic arms
limitation treaty which would limit the United States and the
Soviet Union to two anti-ballistic missile sites in each country.
As this report is written, the Upper Chamber is debating the
interim arms agreement, a companion measure. Passed over-
whelmingly by the House by a vote of 329 to 7 on August 18,
the measure was side-tracked in the Senate prior to the mid-
August recess due to questions raised by Sen. Henry Jackson of
Whashington State. Sen. Jackson had proposed an amendment
that would instruct U. S. negotiators to seek an equality of
numbers of strategic offensive weapons in any permanent agree-

ment to be worked out during the negotiations slated to begin
this fall.

On September 7 the Senate approved an amendment offered
by Sen. Mike Mansfield that would favor a policy of mutual
restraint and equality in relations between the two super-powers.
This move was seen as an cffort to dilute the force of the
Jackson proposal which will soon be considered.

A * Ed L3

PROGRESS OF MILITARY PROCUREMENT ACT — On
August 3 the Senate passed the Military Procurement Act
(H. R 15495) after beating down several attempts to reduce or
substantially eliminate funds for new weapons sought by the
Defense Department. But in approving the measure, a proviso
was added that called for the withdrawal of American troops
from Vietnam within four months subject only to the satisfactory
release of our prisoners of war. This amendment was adopted
on a vote of 50 to 47. Since the House had alrcady passed the
measure without the end-the-war clause, the $20.5 billion measure
was sent to a joint Conference Committee. On September 8 the
conferees agreed to strike the end-th-war amendment and com-
promised on a spending level of $20.9 billion. Quick final action
on the conference report is expected.

PROGRESS OF WAR POWERS ACT — On still another
issiic related to defense and national security, significant differ-
ences exist between the two houses of Congress. Earlier this
vear (April 13) the Senate passed S-2956 designed to prohibit
the President from committing troops in a foreign conflict for
more than 30 days without specific authority of Congress. On

August 14 the House rejected the Senate approved measure and
enacted its own version by a vote of 344 to 13. House Jt. Res 1
would simply require the President to make a full report to
Congress of his reasons and authority for committing troops to
an armed conflict. Rep. Clement J. Zablocki of Wisconsin, author
of the House measure, expects a Conference Committee to attempt
a compromise. One possibility would declare that it is the sense
of Congress—not law-—that the President should ask for con-
gressional backing within 30 days of committing U. S. troops to
an armed conflict. In Zablocki's view, this would preserve the
inherent power of the President to take military action he deems
necessary for the safety of the nation and still provide a reasonable
check on the use of arbitrary power.

* n v.w .

STILL ANOTHFR HOLIDAY—Americans may yet enjoy
another holiday in this election year if Sen. Hubert Humphrey
has his way. In early August when the Senate passed a funding
measure for the National Bicentennial Commission, it included
an amendment sponsored by Humphrey that would designate
the General Election Day every two years beginning with 1972
as a national holiday. If agreed to by the House, November 7
would be a holiday for federal employees and perhaps for millions
of other Americans as well. The Bicentennial Commission has
become a sourcc of some controversy, and the funding measure
is now stalled in the House where its fate is uncertain.

THOMAS L. W. JOHNSON
Chairman
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AUXILIARY CONVENTION NEWS

Ihe 86th National Encampment of the Auxilia
Union Veterans of the Civil War was held the week :,7 ,!\‘:,,f,l:\l ;?,3
with headquarters at the Marriott Motel in Philadelphia, Pa
All busme@s_and social affairs were held in the Motel Del(ﬁ,nql:x;
started arriving on Friday, August 11th and by Sunday cvc1;lon
was entering 1ntoflh§ lsplnl of the convention .l

Registration o elegates began on Sunday and conti
through Tuesday. Each member who registeredyrecei‘\j'ed“;xmllon\}lceld
Liberty Bell Wind §Ih|me as a souvenir. 4

Joint Memorial Service of the Sons and Auxili 3
Sunday afternoon and was under the direction ofagat‘ly(;‘:a]l.'c(l:ia?
lains Brother John B. Davis and Sister Rosella Vanac. On Sunday
evening a Band Concert by the Fourth Naval District Band f(;I.
lowed by the Campfirc was enjoyed by all. Full details concerning
both these affairs will be given in another part of this Banner

On Monday morning the official joint opening of Sons and
Auxiliary was held and was under the direction of National Chiefs
of Staffl Roy Stoudt of the Sons and Pauline Herron of the Aux.
iliary. National Aides, each carrying a small flag, entered the
room to form an aisle through which the National Officers and
Past National presiding Officers of both Organizations were
received. ]_\Jauonal Officers of the Sons and Auxiliary entered first
and were introduced to the members assembled. They were fol-
lowed by Past Commanders-in-Chief and Past National Presidents
who were presented to the assembly.

National President Agnes Davis and Commander-in-Chief Nor-
man Furman were then escorted to the platform and presented
with their gavels to preside over their respeclive organizations.
Following the opening ceremonies the Sons retired 1o their mecling
room for their business sessions. )

T.he Auxi]iqry meeting was called to order at 11:00 A.M. by
National President Davis. After the Encampment appointments
were made, the Altar was arranged by the Chaplain, the pass
was taken up by the Guides and the Patriotic Instructor, Guides
and Color Guards took their place at the Altar for the pledge to
the flag and the singing of the Star Spangled Banner and America.
The recitation of the American Creed followed. The beautifui
bell and gavel which was purchased with the money given to
the National Organization in 1971 by Brother James Blackman
In memory of PNP Eva Blackman was then officially received
by National President Davis and was used throughout the entire
convention.

Roll call of National Officers, Past National Presidents, sitting
Department Presidents, immediate Past Department Presidents,
Encampment Appointees and the Convention Committee was
made and as each group was introduced to the assembly they were
presented with a remembrance from National President Davis.
We recessed at 11:45 A.M. for lunch and reconvened at 1:30 P.M.
to continue the business of the convention. The National Presi-
dent read the report of her year's work. It was obvious from
the report that she had given many days through the year in
fulfilling her obligation to our National body. The reports of
the remainder of the National Officers followed in sequence and
were turned over to the Committee on Officers' Reports.

During the afternoon we received into our meeting Mr.
Lawrence Schloss, Assistant Administrator of St. Christopher's
Hospital for Children in Phila. The National Organization pre-
sented Mr. Schloss with a check in the amount of $350.00 to be
used for their work in the hospital. This presentation was made
by the National Patriotic Instructor. Mr. Schloss expl_amed that
the hospital was planning two more Tracheotomy Units for the
treatment of children and that the money would be used for that
purpose. He also told us that the hospital was established in 1875
and was non-sectarian. He expressed great thanks to the National
Organization for their wonderful gift.

Foliowing Mr. Schloss’ visit the National testimonial was pre-
sented to National President Davis by PNP Dorothy Hilyard.
More National Officers reports followed, and these were Inter-
spersed with reports of Departments. The session was recessed
at4:15 P.M.

Tuesday morning’s session was called to order at 9:20 AM.
Standing ‘Committece reports were given The Credential Cqm-
mittee reported 142 voting delegates and 29 guests leglslellcd.
PNP Eileen Coombs reported on having the Charter preserved
in a protective covering to_prevent any further deterioration of
this important document. The final decision of the convention
was to have the Charter lam!nmed. Following mnoon recess
nomination of officers was the first or(_lcr of business. As therc
were no contests for any National office it was voled to clect
by acclamation. A complete listing of National Officers with
addresses appears in another section of this publication. The

Resolutions Committee gave their report, and this was followed
by the Report on Officers’ Reports. You will be informed of
lhc_ recommendations presented by the National Officers and the
action of the convention on same in the first National Order.

Greetings Committees from the Ladies of the G.A.R. and

from the Sons of Union Velerans were enthusiastically received
by the delegates. PNP Eileen Coombs responded to the Ladies
and PNP Edna Lambert lo the Sons. Mr. Wm. Doran, Con-
vention Manager, and Mrs. Patricia Stickler, Convention Service
Manager, were escorted into the room and extended a cordial
welcome to the delegates. Our thanks was expressed for the
many courtesies received by us.

Through all the day's session, from time to time, Departmént

reports were read by the Department Presidents. The Tuesday
session was recessed at 3:45 p.m.

Wednesday was a free day — a day to rest, sight-see or shop,

whatever the dclegates desired. Many State dinners were
held on Wednesday carly evening and at 8:00 P.M. a floor
show, compliments of the Pennsylvania Department, was
throughly enjoyed by the delegates of all three Organizations.

Thursday morning’'s session was called to order at 9:10 a.m.

The convention stenographer read the minutes of the previous
meetings which were approved. Unfinished business held over
from Tuesday was disposed of before the reading of the finan-
cial reports of the National Patriotic Instructor and National
Chief of Staff. Natl. Patriotic Instructor Jessie G. Wells of
Mass. reported a total of $1725.05 after expenses, and the
tolal, after expenses, for the National Chief of Siwaff Pauline
IHerron of lowa was $2403.04 Both of these sisters received
standing ovations for their splendid reports.

This completed the business of the convention except for
Installation of Officers. PNP Margaret McKinney and PNP

Anna Stoudt shared the honors of Installing Officer. and the

newly-elected and appaointed National Officers were installed in
a most impressive manner. Commander in Chief John Yocum
was received into our meeting and spoke to us asking the

cooperation of the Auxiliary in their work. This was. of course,

freely given along with our congratulations on his election.
National President Viola Bremme then announced that her
motto for the year would be “Save America — Plant a Tree."”

The sessions of the 86th National Encampment were declared
officially closed with instructions to the Old and New Council to
convene at [:00 P.M. for the final audit.

Many social affairs were held during the week. Monday

evening the P.C. in C. and P.N.P. dinner was held. Exemplifi-

cation of the Ritual by both the Auxiliary and Sons followed
by the Courtesy Hour was enjoyed. Tuesday evening the
annual Banquet and Reception was held for the two Organiza-
tions — the Auxiliary and Sons and was most enjoyable.
Duting the banquet National President Davis presented to
Commander in Chief Furman a check for $500.00 which is our
love token to the Sons each year. A check for $60.00 was
presented to Commander Furman at the same time as a personal
gift from the National Organization of the Auxiliary.

Many club groups met for either breakfast, luncheon or
dinner. These clubs are t0 be commended for their constant
loyalty to the National Organization by their financial contri-
butions to the money officers. Many of the delegates left the
motel on Thursday afiernoon — some left on Friday for theit
trip back home. The National Encampment of the Sons and
Auxiliary in 1973 will be held in Palm Springs, California —
details 10 be announced later.
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INVITATION
15th Annual G.A.R.

Remembrance Day Observance
SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 18, 1972
at
WOOLSON STATUE
on the Gettysburg Battlefield

Parade to form at Gettysburg Recreation Field at 1:30, will move

promptly at 2:00 p.m. In addition 10 Sons of Veterans Reserve
Units there will be Reactivated Confederate Units. Music will be
provided by the Lancaster, Pa. Fencibles and by Abe’s Pride, a
Drum and Bugle Corps from the lthaca, N.Y. area. The program
at Woolson Statue will begin immediately {ollowing the parade.
~ The 43rd Annual Past Commanders and Past Presidents Dedica-
tion Dinner will be held in the Holiday Tun, Gettysburg, at 6:30
p-m.. at which time our Annual Student College Grant will be pre-
sented.  Reservations for the dinner should be sent to George W.
Long, 222 Lincoln Street, Lancaster, Peunna. 17603.
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